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Minutes 
SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Date: 8th June 2010.  Time:  7.00pm
Venue: Sandgate Council and Library, Sandgate High Street.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  
Vice Chairman
Cllr J Holben
                
Cllrs. 


Z Varian, A Rimmer, N Bliss, M Fitch and S Prater 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 Public Questions  Twenty minutes had been set-aside for the public to ask questions of the Council.  Each member of the public wishing to put a question will inform the Parish Clerk at the time of their arrival at the meeting and questions will be put accordingly.  Speakers will be allowed a maximum of two minutes to put his or her question.  The Parish Council will endeavour to answer any question put to them within the time limit of two minutes, but may have to contact the questioner at a later date with an answer, or consider placing the matter on the agenda for the next meeting for a more lengthy discussion.
Questions  - A question was asked about the outcome of the Gas Mains Works meeting.  The question was answered by Cllrs Varian and Prater stating that the works were due to start in September and will last through until the end of the year working down Military Road and then in to Sandgate High Street.
.~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The Vice Chairman opened the meeting at 7.00pm. 
                                                               


1.
Apologies for absence - Cllrs S Boot, G Boot and R Dixon. Parish Clark, Glenis Baker and PSCO Mark Wilson
2.
Declarations of Interest - There were no declarations of interest.
Councillors and officers present should disclose personal interests in any item on this agenda.  A councillor or officer with a personal interest must describe and give details of the interest. Unless the personal interest amounts to a prejudicial interest, he/she may participate fully in the meeting.  A prejudicial interest is one which a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard as so significant that it is likely to prejudice a councillor’s judgement of the public interest. Anyone with a prejudicial interest must, unless an exception applies of a dispensation granted, withdraw from the meeting room.
3
Minutes of last meeting - That the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting on 11th May 2010 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Vice Chairman. 
4
Chairman's opening remarks - no remarks from the Vice Chairman.
5
Chairman's correspondence - .letters discussed:- Invite to Canada Day on 1st July. Cllrs to email the Clerk, Vice Chairman and Chairman with their RSVPs.
6          PSCO – Cllr Varian informed the meeting of some concerns by residents that a PSCO has not been seen in Sandgate for a while.  It was agreed that the issue be referred to the Personnel Committee.
7          Grants – One grant has been postponed and will be brought back at a later date.


HG Wells – The meeting unanimously agreed a grant of £500 

Sandgate Primary School photo project – An offer of match funding came from a member of the public and the meeting then unanimously agreed a grant of £500.

Dacuria – Cllrs felt that as they had not had the chance to look at the grant in advance that this be deferred. Cllr Holben to circulate the grant application and the decision then to be taken by the finance committee once comments have been sent to them. This was agreed unanimously.

8          Sandgate Public Conveniences – Cllr Varian reported she had received a quotation from a designer which would include an initial site meeting, appraisal, sketch plan and visualisations and budget costings for redevelopment of the conveniences on Granville Parade.  This would cost £960.  Cllr Varian is to talk to Steve Holley at Shepway District Council with regard any planning / legal issues which may need to be considered.  Cllr Holben raised concerns about the timing, as a consultation on public conveniences is to be started by Shepway.  Cllr Fitch requested another quote for comparison.  Cllr Holben suggested referring the decision to the Finance Committee once Cllr Varian had met with Steve Holley.  This was agreed unanimously.  A member of the public suggested asking the Sandgate Society to part fund this initial work.

9          Interreg funding - Cllr J Holben gave an update on the process.  She reported that the MUGA had now been included in the project.  Cllr Holben asked for agreement to proceed with the bid.  Cllr Fitch proposed proceeding and Cllr Bliss seconded.  The council agreed unanimously.  Cllr Holben will initiate a letter of intent from the parish council. Impact of the financials will also be discussed by Finance Committee.
10        Village Sign - Cllr J Holben reported that company who produced the original sign no longer exist. A member of the public suggested a company called “Black Forge” and agreed to send Cllr Bliss details.
11       Newsletter - Cllr J Holben reported that the previous newsletter had taken some time and became quite a project.  She has now altered the layout and reduced the content which should make future editions easier to do.  It was agreed to send another one out over the summer.  Deadline for content to Cllr Holben is 1st week in July with an aim to distribute at the end of July.
12        Parish Plan + Design Statement update – Marjorie Findlay-Stone and David Cowell of the Steering Committee gave a presentation of the current situation.  The launch is planned for 7th July.  The document gained the unanimous endorsement of the Parish Council.  The council thanked the Steering Group for their work.
13         Beech Cleaning - Cllr Z Varian reported that we now have a beach cleaner, which gives us 7 days a week coverage.  Cllr Prater had raised a question over 3 litter bins which were in storage as to when they were to be sited.  It was agreed that on Cllr G Boot’s return they should be progressed.
Cllr Varian suggested looking at employing a dedicated warden.  It was agreed by the council that there is a wish for more and better street/path cleaning and that the finance committee should look at options.
14 Recreation Ground Amenities funding – this was discussed under the Interreg funding item. 

15 Business Forum – Cllr Prater gave an update.  She has initiated a business survey asking for their contact details and whether they wish to be kept informed with events etc happening in the community.  Response was good,  but if any other businesses wish to be updated, please get in contact.

16 Environment Committee Report – Cllr Varian reported that there wasn’t a committee meeting last month, but gave an update on various issues.  The issue of jetskis had been raised and Cllr Varian had done some research on the situation.  There is a bye-law in place for pleasure boats, but not personal watercrafts (or jetskis).  Cllr Tim Prater had asked a question at Shepway District Council on the issue in 2009 and was told that the Coastguard is the appropriate body to report incidents to.  Cllr Varian reported that the legal department at SDC suggested a new bye-law and to go to the Community Safety Unit.  Cllr Varian will report back when she hears back from the CSU.

The solarium has been cleared of stones and Cllr Varian is asking local groups to use it. A suggestion of deck chairs initially raised issues over insurance, however in speaking with Folkestone Town Council Cllr Varian was assured this was not a problem.  Cllr Varian will borrow some from Folkestone and see how they are used.

At a meeting of the cycle forum a steering group has now been set up to look at the issues of the maintenance gang way.

There are now grants available for bus shelter improvements. If anyone has any they would like to see upgraded, please contact Cllr Varian.

Age Concern in Folkestone covers the Sandgate area, however they have no clients from Sandgate.  Cllr Varian has asked that they advertise their services in Sandgate and perhaps use the Library for some of their events.

17 Finance Report – there was no update as the meeting will be held next week.

18 Planning Committee Report – Cllr Prater updated the council on recent planning applications.  The minutes from the previous meetings were as follows:

	Application No
	Location
	Detail
	Decision

	Y10/0104/SH
	Summerfields House Helena Corniche Sandgate
	The Felling of one Sycamore tree the subject of Tree Preservation order No 2 of 1987
	Received  15 2 10
Comments by  2 3 10 

No objection


Cllr Prater reported that this application was in fact withdrawn as the tree was condemned before a decision was taken.

	Y10/0025/SH
	Land adjoining 14 The Corniche Sandgate
	OUTLINE APPLICATION FOR THE ERECTION OF A SINGLE DWELLING WITH GARAGING, IN CORPORATING DETAILS TO SCALE AND ACCESS 9RESUBMISSION OF PLANNING APPLICATION Y09/0126/SH)
	Received 16 2 10
Comments by 7 3 10
Objection   

Comments:  Overbearing structure. Increased traffic in cul-de-sack.  Consideration for wild life.  Loss of privacy to adjoining properties.

	Y10/0098/SH
	8 Vincent Close Folkestone CT20 3NL
	VARIATION OF CONDITION 3 OF PLANNING PERMISSION CH/3/61/261 TO ALLOW USE OF GARAGE AS LIVING ACCOMADATION
	Received 17 2 10
Comments by 8 3 10

No Objection  - only concerns would be loss of off road parking


	SH/10/Temp/0004
	Sandgate Primary School
	Section 73 application for minor material amendment to the external appearance of previous planning permission SH/09/43
	Received  9 3 10

Reply within 28 days

No Objection

Returned to SDC  25 3 10


	Y010/0171/SH
	4 Martello Terrace Sandgate
	Erection of First Floor Rear Extension together with canopy over the rear yard
	Received 12 3 10
Comments by  31 3 10

No Objection

Returned to SDC  25 3 10 

	Y10/0031/SH
	White Lodge 10 Castle Rd Sandgate
	25% reduce, prune encroaching limbs and balance a Holm Oak tree, situated in a conservation area
	Received 18 1 10

Comments by  3 2 09

No Objection

Returned SDC  3 2 10   

	Y10/0012/SH
	Lisheen the Undercliff Sandgate
	Felling of a sycamore tree situated in a conservation area
	Received  21 1 10

Comments by  8 2 10

No Objection

Returned SDC  3 2 10   


Cllr Prater reported that the appeal for the West Wedge application was to be heard on 9th June at SDC.  If any Cllrs wanted to attend they should do so.  All previous comments from the Parish Council would be taken into account.  However Cllr Prater reported she would write with the new information of the Members Highways Fund bid for a pedestrian refuge on the Esplanade which may have a bearing on the moving of the bus shelter in this application.

The report was accepted and agreed unanimously.
19        Information items - no items of information
20        Date of the next Parish Council Meeting (13 July 2010)
The meeting closed at 9pm   
Vice Chairman of Council ..……………………………                  Date ………………




Cllr J Holben
1

